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. Dear Mr~n: 

January 7, 1 ;s1 

.· 

As fnc!icated in Chairman Ahe!rne' s O:tober zo. 1 ;so letter to Secretary Duncan, 
the ~fssion fs conterned that DOE has limited the scope of its staff's activities 
~!letive to !he cleanup lt THI-2, s~ecifically, that DOE has not included in their 
planning, fmmobilfzatfon at existing DOE facilities of high specific activity 
ht;tes which are anticipated to be ;enerated from the cleanup. 

N~C understands that 10ur staff has ra fsed questions about accepting these 
wastes ftrr proeessi_ng and storage at DOE facilities, even though experienced 
staffs and suitable teehnol~IY or systems appear to be available at the existing 
DOE high level waste hand11ng and processing facilities, and the required 
immobilization steps are beyond the current capabilities of Metropolitan 
Edison Company. The DOE questions, as expressed to our staff, center on the 
app11cabf1fty of NRC lfcensfng requirements which m'ght be associated with 
transfer of these hfgh specific activity materials from Metropolitan Edison 
Company, to a DOE facility. Based upon our understanding of the needed activities 
and the resources and facilities available to you to carry out these activities, 
NRC licensing requirements should not apply. 

As you know, licensing authority with respect to DOE waste management facilities 
is derfved from section 202(3) of the Energy Reorganization Act of 1974. 
Under that provision, the Commission exercises licensing authority as to DOE 
"facilities used primarily for the receipt and storage cf high-level radioactive 
wastes rtsulting fra~ activities licensed under (the Atomic Energy Act].• The 
te~ •high-level radioactive wastes• has been used in the past to refer solely 
to spent fuel and reprocessing waste. We would not rule out the te~•s 
application to wastes which present comparabl e hazards, possibly including those 
fr~~ TMI-2. However. even ff the materials are deemed to be •high-level 
radioactive wastes,• NRC would h!ve no jurisdiction ~ver the DOE facilities at 
which they are stored (or disposed of) unless those facilities are used primarily 
for recei~t and storage of c~~e~:fa 1 wastes. If the Department were to take 
custody.ef the :XI-2 waste. ~e anticipate that i t would be stored at a location 
!'lav~ng so::e o:her prir;,ary use, , an: !:cording1y :;~c licensing would not be 
required ~Y law. 
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We note ~hat !he ma~erfal would need to ~e processed, at s~e pofnt, to make 

- ft suft!ble for disposal. It 1s our pos1tfon that such processing fs not 
enco:::~ssed by the terms •recei~t and storage,.• so that the facfHtfes 1n 
which ~rocessing activities ~ere ~erformed would not be subject to licensing 
under s~tion 202{3). - -

Please contact ~e if you ~sh to dfs:uss thfs catter further. 

Sincerely, 

(Sizne:il William !· Dire~ 
Wfllfa~ J. Dircks 
Executive ~frector for O~eratfons 
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